WALKER TOWNSHIP PARKS & RECREATION BOARD Monthly Meeting October 20, 2020 6:00pm

Attendance:

Members Present: Pam Rogers, Patty Correll, Cindy Kunes, Deb Zimmerman,

Jan McDowell

Members Absent: Donna Snyder, Cheryl Vonada

Guests: None

Staff: Leah Burd

<u>Call to Order:</u> Deb Zimmerman called the October 20, 2020 meeting of the Walker Township Parks & Rec Board to order at 6:00pm in the Walker Township Municipal Building. Deb led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. Deb Zimmerman motioned to approve the minutes from the September 15, 2020 Meeting as presented; motion second by Pam Rogers and approved by all members present.

Guests: There were no guests in attendance.

Agenda Items: Deb reported the Supervisors approved a request to have Don Franson review the master plan for the new parkland to determine the changes to be made to the acreage in the License Agreement for Use of Land. Don will also review and update the estimated costs for installing the infrastructure and parking lot.

Old Business:

- Deb reported Little League has a new president and that they should sign a new Field Use Agreement.
- Cindy Kunes reported from NVJRA that the liner has been removed from Kepler Pool. The Friends of Kepler Pool Committee is working on funding to enhance the project.
- There was no report on the plaques for the Buddy Benches and Ryan Millers project.
- Ryan Miller will attend the November meeting to submit a written report for final approval for his Eagle Scout Project. His project to relocate and update the volleyball court is completed.
- There was no further action on purchasing and installing water bags for trees in the park.
- Deb reported Cintas installed 20 automatic hands free soap dispensers in all the restrooms and other facilities in the park on a 36 month contract. The Township purchased equipment to wash and sanitize benches and play equipment along with foggers for the restrooms, a supply of sanitizers and masks under the Centre County funding for expenses due to Covid-19.

New Business:

- Paid invoices to Bill Workman for landscaping services were approved.
- The Board discussed the 2021 budget. Cindy Kunes suggested replacing the two wooden benches in the lower end of the park as a possible project.
- Cindy Kunes motioned to approve the 2021 meeting dates, motion second by Patty Correll and approved by all members present.

• Patty Correll will contact Walker Township Fire Company to possibly have a "Santa Express" through the Township.

Correspondence: There was no correspondence.

Patty Correll motioned to adjourn the meeting; motion second by Jan McDowell. Meeting adjourned at 6:30pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Leah Burd, Recording Secretary

NEXT MEETING - November 17, 2020 @ 6:00PM